

TOWN OF WINDHAM

WATER DISTRICT MEETING





MAY 24, 2018
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY

Present: Pres/Treas: Robert J. Pelham

   Commissioners: Wayne Van Valin, Donald Murray, Ian Peters & Stephen Walker

   Secretary: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz, Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington, Chief of Police Karl Gonzalez, John Brust Delaware Engineering & Town Attorney Larry Gardner
The President called the meeting to order at 8:05 p.m.
WATER DISTRICT MEETING (CON’T)



MAY 24, 2018

THE MINUTES OF THE APRIL 26, 2018 WATER DISTRICT MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust was present.  Work on South Street for the water project is complete.  All services are complete on South Street.  The fence has been installed at the Country Club along South Street. The water line has been drilled from South Street to Split Rock Road and new fire hydrants are being installed.  The project is going well and a lot of work was completed this past week. Commissioner Murray and Accounting Clerk Bette Rhoades went through and made a list of sewer users that will be hooking up into the water.  These users have meters with readers and others do not have meters.  All users will need to install outside meter for easy reading.  Commissioner Murray is going to write a blanket letter to the users. Commissioner Murray noted that the sewer meter at Windham Mountain is not working properly, under the Sew Law it is the responsibility of the Maintenance Department to make sure it is working properly at all times. Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz reads that meter and it has been reading high.  But when he keeps it cleaned it out and the then meter runs where it should be.  Councilman Murray an accurate meter reading still needs to be kept.  John stated that when DEP reads the report the readings need to be accurate and the meter should be working properly. The Board would like John to start looking at numbers for the next water project loop on State Route 23 near the Winwood and Full Nelson to State Route 296.
2.WATER SUPERINTENDENT REPORT: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz was present. Kyle and the Board participated in the above noted discussion with Delaware Engineering. Kyle has nothing new to report on.
3.APPLICATION FOR TOWN WATER SERVICE: Windham Country Club, 36 County Route 12, has submitted an application for a commercial water hook up and was noted by the Board. A meter with an outside read is required on all accounts.
4.WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #8 OF 2018: the following resolution was proposed to transfer funds to balance accounts.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.
WATER DISTRICT WARRANT #5 contained vouchers #83-96, totaling $1,844.15 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Peters, with all in favor.
EFC-PHASE 2 WATER PROJECT WARRANT #13 contained vouchers #44-46, totaling $469,660.37 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #10-P (printed 05/11/18) contained 1 claim, totaling $62.70 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor. 

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #11-P (printed 05/25/18) contained 1 claim, totaling $73.15 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.
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